
 

 

   EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

 
 

Meeting Date: March 3, 2025 

Name of Agenda Item: Award Bid for Pepin Creek/Pine Street Bridge 

Section of Agenda: Consent 

Department: Public Works 

Council Committee Review Legal Review 

☐ Community Development          ☐ Public Safety ☐ Yes - Reviewed 

☐ Finance ☒ Public Works ☐ No - Not Reviewed 

☐ Parks    ☐ Other: __________ ☒ Review Not Required 

Attachments 
Bid Tabulation 
Recommendation to Award Letter from Reichhardt & Ebe Engineering 
 

Fiscal Impact 

Amount:   $4,416,993.84 
Source/Fund: PWTF Loan 

Included in the 2025 Budget? 

  ☒ Yes   ☐ No 

Comments:   
Public Works Trust Fund (PWTF) Loan terms: 20 years at 1.3% 

Summary Statement 
The City solicited bids for the relocation of Pepin Creek across Pine Street between Dahlia Street 
and Rye Court. The work to be performed under this contract includes excavation and grading of a 
new channel section for Pepin Creek and construction of a single-span prestressed, precast concrete 
hollowcore bridge with shallow foundations, abutments, retaining walls, approach panels, and 
sidewalks. Work will also include installation of curb and gutter, sidewalks, storm drainage, water 
main, and other work. 
 
Six (6) responsive bids were received on February 20, 2025, as shown on the attached Bid 
Tabulation. The Public Works Committee reviewed the bid results at their February 26, 2025, 
meeting and concurred with the project engineer to award the contract to DeKoster Excavating, Inc 
who provided the lowest responsive bid for the Base Bid and Alternate A1 in the amount of 
$4,416,993.84, which includes Washington State Sales Tax. 
 
Engineer’s Estimate Base Bid: $4.3 million; 
Engineer’s Estimate Base Bid plus Alternate A1: $5.7 million 
 

Recommended Action 
That City Council award the contract for Pepin Creek/Pine Street Bridge to DeKoster Excavating, Inc 
in the amount of $4,416,993.84 and authorize the Mayor to sign the contract. 
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